

Principal's Message

Welcome back, Tigers!

We kick off the school year with a celebration of our alumni and student population. Homecoming week is just around the corner. Here's what you can expect.

Homecoming Week - September 19th - September 24th

Monday - Class Comps @ 7:00 pm in the Tiger Dome. 9th-12th-grades battle for the title of grade-level champions!

Tuesday - Bonfire from 7:00 pm to 9:00 pm at the Recreation District's bonfire field (adjacent to the dog park). Tiger Students only.

Thursday - Home Volleyball match. Varsity starts at 7:00 PM in the Tiger Dome.

Friday -

Homecoming Assembly @ 10:30-ish in the Tiger Dome PowderPuff Football Game @ 1:45 pm at Citizens' Stadium. Juniors vs. Seniors for the trophy! Homecoming Parade @ 6:00 pm from CCMS to CCHS

Saturday - Homecoming Dance from 8:00 pm to 11:00 pm in the Tiger Dome

Thanks, and have a great start to the school year!

Bill Summers
Principal, Cañon City High School

At a glance...



- 1. Freshman Parent Night September 13 at 6 pm in the Auditorium
- 2. Sophomore and Junior Parent Night September 14 at 6:30 pm in the Auditorium
- 3. Senior Parent Night September 12 at 6 pm in the Auditorium

Counselor Corner



Consistent with past years, our school district will continue to administer a universal screening of students' social-emotional and behavioral health twice annually, fall and spring, to all CCHS students. The survey consists of a brief online rating scale (Behavioral Intervention Monitoring Assessment System-BIMAS) that students voluntarily complete in about four minutes. The survey provides an opportunity for students to share, based on their own perceptions, a snapshot of behaviors they have experienced in the past week related to friendships, attention, academics, social skills, social-emotional skills, and behavioral health. The results help us to better understand the behavioral and social/emotional needs of all our students which allows for us to provide individual support to students and develop more effective whole school and classroom educational services. This universal screening survey has become a part of our ongoing processes to monitor and support our students' health and well-being. If you would like to opt your student out of the survey, please fill out the opt out form that was sent out on August 26th via text, email, and your Infinite Campus inbox and return it to the counseling department by September 7th.



Cañon City High School is offering nutritious meals and snacks for any student in need over the weekends and extended breaks, free of charge. If you feel your child could benefit from this program encourage you or your student to speak to their grade level counselor to learn more about the program.

Concurrent Enrollment

Students at CCHS have the opportunity to earn college credit by enrolling in courses at CCHS that could earn them both high school credit and college credit through our partnership with Pueblo Community College, Fremont Campus. CCHS students may earn dual (college and high school) credit or work toward certification in both academic and vocational areas and (with proper planning) may be able to earn an Associates Degree while in high school. Tuition and fees for concurrent enrollment courses are free to students and parents and are covered by Cañon City School District UNLESS a student withdraws prior to the completion of the course, does not meet the required attendance standards, or receives a final grade of an "F"; if that occurs, students and parents will be responsible to pay the PCC tuition and fees for the course.

All students are encouraged to explore the programs offered and to seek further information from the concurrent enrollment counselor or their grade-level counselor. Courses available for concurrent enrollment are listed in the Pathways Handbook in the course offerings section.

In order to be enrolled in a concurrent enrollment course to receive college credit, students must first apply to Pueblo Community College as a concurrent enrollment student. We recommend that all CCHS students complete the application if they think they will take any concurrent enrollment courses at any time in their years at CCHS. Once a student has submitted an application, this does not need to be done again while in high school. Students must also complete a registration form once per school year. Once the registration form is completed, the parent will receive an email and must sign to give permission for their student to participate in the concurrent enrollment opportunity.

If you have any questions regarding concurrent enrollment, please contact Sharon Carlton at sharon.carlton@canoncityschools.org.

Positive messages to welcome our Tigers







Everyday Matters.